
                          
 
 
 

We acknowledge the Jarra people of Dja Dja Wurrung country, the traditional owners  
on the land we live on, and pay our respects to their Elders, past, present & emerging.             

 
Thursday 6th June 2024 
Purpose of Camp Hill Primary School is to develop and nurture lifelong learners within an engaging, 
global learning community, where the uniqueness and contributions of individuals are valued, shared 
and celebrated. 
Following are the core values in which we strongly believe; they underpin our purpose and are the 
guiding principles of our school. 
Caring: Being kind, helpful and sympathetic toward other people. 
Honesty: To always tell the truth. 
Confidence: Believing in yourself and others. 
Respect: Recognising the rights, feelings, wishes and individual differences of others through                    
our speech and manners. 

                                                  Trust: Safely express opinions, beliefs, thoughts, and feelings in a secure   environment. 

                         
Address: Gaol Rd, Bendigo 3552     
Phone: 5443 3367 

Email Address: camp.hill.ps@education.vic.gov.au 
Web Address: www.camphillps.vic.edu.au 

Calendar 2024 

Thursday 6th June Division Soccer Tournament - Epsom 
Foundation - Visit Paris exhibition at Bendigo Art Gallery 9.30-10.15am 

Friday 7th June Grades 3/4B & 1/2C – Visit Paris exhibition at Bendigo Art Gallery 

Monday 10th June PUBLIC HOLIDAY – Kings’ Birthday 

Thursday 13th June JSC PJ Day. Out of uniform day. Gold coin donation, cash or QKR 

Friday 14th June Pie Drive ORDERS DUE 

Monday 17th June Grade 5/6D - Visit Paris exhibition at Bendigo Art Gallery 

Tuesday 18th June School Council Meeting – 5:30pm 

Wednesday 19th June Grades 1/2A & 1/2B - Visit Paris exhibition at Bendigo Art Gallery 

Thursday 20th June Grades 5/6A & 5/6C - Visit Paris exhibition at Bendigo Art Gallery 
Star Cinema Fundraiser – ‘Wicked Little Letters’ 6:30pm 

Friday 21st June Grade 5/6B - Visit Paris exhibition at Bendigo Art Gallery 

Tuesday 25th June District Athletics at Flora Hill Athletics track – Grades 3-6 

Wednesday 26th June Pie Drive – orders delivered  

Friday 28th June LAST DAY TERM 2 – Early Dismissal 2:30pm 

Monday 15th July TERM 3 begins 

Thursday - Friday 18th - 19th July Grade 3/4 Camp, Billabong Ranch in Echuca 

Friday 26th July 2025 Foundation Interim Enrolment forms due 
 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
School Uniform 

As the weather gets cooler, hooded windcheaters are starting to appear in the playground. This is just a reminder that 
hooded windcheaters, regardless of colour, are not part of school uniform. Windcheaters and fleecy tops can be 

purchased from the second hand uniform shop or the uniform suppliers (Noones) who are located in Queen St. Bendigo. 
Before School Hours Care 

For those parents looking for care before school, our service is open from 6.30am and care is provided until 8.30am. 
Please be aware students who arrive early can report to the library from 8.15am where they will be supervised, there is 

no playground supervision until 8.30am. 

Public Holiday 
Just a reminder on Monday we are celebrating the King’s birthday so there will be no school. 

School Assembly  
I would really like to encourage parents to attend our student led school assembly, they are a great way to end the 

week and to celebrate the many achievements of our students. 

Values Champion 
Congratulations to Lainey C who is this week’s Values Champion. Lainey will be presented with her certificate of 

achievement at tomorrow assembly. 
Dad Joke of the Week 

What happens if you take a watch on a plane? Time flies. 
 

Chris Barker 
Principal 
 

mailto:camp.hill.ps@education.vic.gov.au
http://www.camphillps.vic.edu.au/


ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 

Be an Attendance HERO…   
HERE EVERYDAY READY FOR LEARNING ON TIME 

Student absence data for TERM 2 
Early Bird Awards 

Congratulations to Foundation A and Foundation B, who were the grades with no 

late arrivals. Well done to you all.       

In every grade there was only one or two late arrivals and that is a great effort as well! 

100% attendance for Week 8 

This week there were 208 students who had 100% attendance this week – fantastic effort! 

Well done to Lottie from Foundation B who was the Attendance Hero champion for this week.  

Who will it be next week? 

Trish Johnstone 
Assistant Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DOGS CONNECT 
Polly is sponsored by Fur Life Vet.  
Fur Life Vet have two clinics located in Bendigo: 

167 Eaglehawk Road, Bendigo and 70-80 Midland Highway Epsom.  
Please support this local business for your pet care needs. 

www.furlifevet.com.au 

 
 

Mark Lees 
Dogs Connect Coordinator 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

LIBRARY 
 
 

 
 

 
 

PLEASE ORDER & PAY VIA THE LOOP 
 
 
 

Total number of student absence days Term 2 639 days 

Current school absence rate Term 2 2.3 days per student 

School absence rate target for 2024 10.00 days per student (2.5 days per term) 

Number of times students arriving late to school this week 43 

 14 / 6 /24 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.furlifevet.com.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Heider%40education.vic.gov.au%7C99a7b1f90bec462fc1a808db357a3578%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638162571239328728%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=1g6RnQvCR64qDAdpUFmbZwHb4cJIGfUeTzxLmNLTZBA%3D&reserved=0
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjO0YWt45HhAhUDS48KHcfRAY8QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.visionforeducation.co.uk/news/school-attendance-initiative-makes-every-day-count&psig=AOvVaw3bw2saO8pCYINq0k5z8HwD&ust=1553207553738611


WELLBEING MATTERS 
Child Safe Standards  
The Child Safe Standards commenced in Victoria in January 2016. After five years, it was evident that the 
standards improved safety for children and young people. Changes were made to make the standards even 

stronger in July 2022. The updated standards set out minimum requirements and outline the actions organisations 
must take to keep children and young people safe. They provide more clarity for organisations and are more 

consistent with Standards in the rest of Australia. There are eleven Child Safe Standards, and our school has 

enhanced our processes and policies to not only comply with the standards but to strengthen the actions we 

embed into our school organisation to ensure the safety of all children in our care. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 



PARENTS AND FRIENDS 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 



Star Cinema – Wicked Little Letters 
Parents and Friends Group have organised a night at the Eaglehawk Star Cinema. Tickets can be purchased 

directly from the Star Cinema: 

https://www.starcinema.org.au/movie/camp-hill-ps-fundraiser-wicked-little-letters 

 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.starcinema.org.au%2Fmovie%2Fcamp-hill-ps-fundraiser-wicked-little-letters&data=05%7C02%7Ccamp.hill.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cf9b388891a17482f27a608dc83adeaa2%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638530030306629985%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=BYGDuJ7FHg8S3QHydVu%2BqkaNWlIJWZVViBH2wRfgD8s%3D&reserved=0


BOSHC 
This week at Before School Care we have been enjoying a variety of activities celebrating and learning about the 

winter season approaching.  
For bookings and more information please contact Simon or Jamie 0409 549 493 

Simon & the BOSHC Team 

OSHC 
Public Holiday 

Just a reminder that Monday 10th June is a public holiday and therefore no school or OSHC. 

Legend Of The Week  
Congratulations to this week’s winners: Amy, Beau, Oscar and Mitchell. Amy is one of our Gold Leaders and has 

been amazing supporting children of all ages with strong leadership. Beau has been making fantastic choices and 
working hard on looking after her belongings. Oscar is always well mannered and polite with staff, while Mitchell is 

always happy and supportive and caring of others around him. Well done everyone!  
Accounts 

This Friday 7th June is the due date for the current fortnight bookings. There are 3 weeks remaining for this Term 

so next Tuesday when the rolls are charged it will be charged for the last 3 weeks of Term.  

Jamie, Simon & the OSHC Team    

BREAKFAST CLUB 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FOUNDATION LEARNING TEAM 
Australian Early Development Census (AEDC) 
We are taking part in the AEDC beginning the 21/6/24. This is a national census that is conducted every three 

years by the Australian Government, in partnership with State and Territory Governments. It measures how 

children have developed by the time they start their first year of full-time school. The AEDC is voluntary, so if you 
would like your child to be excluded from the data collection, please let the office know before the start date. 

Information packs have been sent home with students, if you have not received one, please contact your child’s 
teacher. 

Unpacking Bags 

Just a reminder to encourage children to independently unpack their bags of a morning. This is a process that 
helps build their independence as they move through their schooling years. 

Letter ID and Counting 
We are continuing to build on our ability to recognise all letters and their sounds. We are also continuing to 

practise counting forwards and backwards to 20. To assist your child in knowing how to do this independently, we 

encourage families to practise these skills at every opportunity. 

Foundation Learning Team 



1/2 LEARNING TEAM 
Literacy 

In Writing, our students have embarked on an exciting journey into the world of similes. Check out these creative 
examples from 1/2B: 

My sister is as pretty as a flower.  My sister is as funny as a clown.  Tilly 
My dog is as soft as a feather.  My dog is as cute as lollies.  Malia 

I am as playful as a balloon.  I am as strong as a baseball bat.  Magnus 
Reading Goals  

This week, we've sent home new reading goals. Be sure to check your child's reading bag to discover them! 
Bendigo Art Gallery Visits 

Students will be visiting the Bendigo Art Gallery to explore the Paris Impressions of Life exhibition, where they'll dive into 

the fascinating world of France from 1890 to 1925. They will learn about Paris, its famous landmarks, fashion, lifestyle, 
cuisine, and more from that era. 

Here are the dates for the visits: 

• 1/2C: Friday 7th June  

• 1/2A and 1/2B: Wednesday 19th June 

1/2 Learning Team 

3/4  LEARNING TEAM 
Paris Exhibition 

Students in 3/4A and 3/4C enjoyed visiting the Paris exhibition at the Bendigo Art Gallery on Wednesday. Students were 
provided with opportunities to share their thoughts on the artwork and were given an insight into what life was like in 

Paris between 1880 and 1925. 3/4B will be visiting tomorrow. Thank you to Sandy McLennan for organising this 
opportunity and for the parent helpers who accompanied us.  

3/4 Camp 
Preparations are well underway for our overnight stay in Echuca on Thursday 18th July. Permission forms and medical 

forms, along with a copy of the ‘what to pack’ list and itinerary are now available on Sentral. We ask that 

the required forms are completed asap. If you have any questions, please contact your child’s classroom 
teacher.  

Long Weekend 
Just a reminder that Monday is a public holiday. We wish all our families a relaxing and safe long weekend.  

3/4 Learning Team 

5/6 LEARNING TEAM 
Autobiography Writing 

As per previous email and newsletter posts, please return photos and information to your class teacher by this Friday 7th 
June.  

Senior Major Excursion 2024  

Students will attend their major excursion in Term 4, a trip to the Melbourne Zoo, to support our learning in Biological 
Science. More information will be distributed next term.  

Grade 6 Tops  
We apologise for the delay! There has been a hold-up at the printing end of this process. The printing company were 

hopeful that the tops would be printed last week for delivery ASAP. 
Gardening Photos  

Replenishing our environment.      

5/6 Learning Team 

LOTE 
Foundation 
Students revised the numbers in different listening activities and were able to interpret random numbers from one to ten. 

They enjoyed performing the “Where Are My Friends?” in small groups. 
Grade One and Two 

Students practiced ordering drinks in Chinese and created a personal drink booklet to 

showcase their learning. 
Grade Three and Four 

Students reviewed country names and demonstrated strong listening and translation skills 
during a recent assessment. 

Grade Five and Six 
Students continued working on their bilingual picture books while successfully completing a 

listening and translation assessment. 
Best Participation Award at 2024 Chinese Speech and Talents Competition    
A big shout-out to our amazing Grade 6 students, Belle, Edie, Margot, and Neena, who represented the Bendigo region 

at the 2024 Chinese Speech & Talents Competition! Their hard work and dedication truly shone on stage, and they were 
awarded the prestigious Best Participation Award last Friday. We are incredibly proud of their 

accomplishment and grateful for all the effort they put in behind the scenes.  

Yimin Chen 
LOTE  



FRESH FRUIT FRIDAY 
The free fresh fruit students receive on a Friday is proudly donated to the school by the following 

sponsor:  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PERFORMING ARTS 
Foundation  
This week the students learnt to ‘Move It Move It’ using the music from a favourite movie! Some of the moves 

were tricky as the music was fast but with persistence the students got the idea and did a great job as well as 

singing along! 
Grade 1/2 

This week the students have focused on traditional folk/bush dances. They learnt to dance the Heel 
and Toe Polka. The students picked up the steps very quickly and were able to perform the dance 

very successfully having a great time doing so! They also learnt about some of the musical 

instruments that bush bands use to create unique sounds.  
Grade 3/4 

The students presented their line dance to their class that they had been working on. The students selected their 
choice of steps from what we had learned as a class then combined them to create their dance. They performed to 

a set piece of music and did a wonderful job. Great work by al! 
Grade 5/6 

The students presented their dances this week to their respective classes. These were the dances they had created 

this term. Each group was amazing, displaying a variety of different dance techniques and showing they had put a 
lot of thought and practise into their dance and their enjoyment of the task was evident when they performed. 

Well done! 

Penny Peters 
Performing Arts  

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK
CONFIDENCE 

Marley N: For demonstrating confidence during Literature Club when reading aloud and  

participating in discussions about the text!  
Will E: For demonstrating confidence during Literature Club when reading aloud and participating in discussions 

about the text!  
Archie F: For working hard in reading and demonstrating confidence when having a go at unknown words. Keep 

up the great work Archie!  
Leo S: For doing such a great job getting your mouth ready for the letter in each word which helps you be a super 
reader. Well done Leo! 

CARING 

Hannah K: For always encouraging others and being supportive of their successes. 

Alfie S: For showing kindness and care to his friends when they needed help in the yard. Great job Alfie! 
George M: For demonstrating inclusion and kindness to others in Physical Education 

TRUST 
Lorelei P: For being responsible and following our classroom promises. You are a very trustworthy Grade One 

student and we are lucky to have you in 1/2C! Keep it up Lorelei.  
 

 



JUNIOR SCHOOL COUNCIL
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION 

CARLTON AFLW COMMUNITY CAMP 2024 
Carlton AFLW are coming to the Bendigo region.  FREE Come and Play program for kids aged 5-12 to meet some AFLW 
players and have some football fun! 
Where: Weeroona Oval, Bendigo  
When: Tuesday 18th June 4:00 pm – 5:00pm 
 
BENDIGO THUNDER ALL GIRLS AUSKICK & SUPERKICK 
An introductory program to Australian rules football, teaching skills & fun activities.   
Or level up your footy with skills & modified match play in weekly sessions.  
Visit Play.AFL 
 
 
 
 

LUNCH ORDER 

CHICKEN SCHNITZEL LUNCH ORDER FOR FRIDAY  14th JUNE 2024 
ORDER VIA OUR QKR APP!!!!! 

          by 9.00am Thursday 13th June 2024. 
No late orders accepted. 

 
Chicken Schnitzel with lettuce and mayonnaise in a roll $4.70, Vegie Burger $4.00 
Name.................................................... Grade........... Schnitzel Roll.......... Vegie Burger……….. 
 
Name.................................................... Grade........... Schnitzel Roll.......... Vegie Burger……….. 
 
Name.................................................... Grade........... Schnitzel Roll.......... Vegie Burger……….. 
 
Total enclosed $.....................   Signed.................................................. 


